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St. Colmcille's Primary School

Cullybackey Road 

Ballymena

Co. Antrim 

BT43 5DW

Tel. 028 25639970

info@stcolmcilles.com

www.st.colmcilles.com 

23rd January 2023
Dear Parent/Guardian,
Year 1 Admissions 2022-23-FINAL WEEK
The citizen portal for applications for Primary 1 places for September 2023 closes this Friday 27th January at 12 noon.  Please ensure that you have your application submitted before this deadline.  To apply visit https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions to access the portal and if anyone requires assistance in making an application, please do not hesitate in contacting the school.







             
PTA Meeting

The first PTA Meeting of the new year will take place tonight, Monday 23rd January at 6.00pm in the school. The PTA is a vital organ of the school providing much needed funds to purchase resources for the children. The committee is a very small, hard-working group of parents and teachers who work continuously to organise fund-raising initiatives.    I encourage parents, particularly those who are ‘new’ to the school, to come along to the meeting to support the PTA.  If you have ideas of how the PTA could raise funds, or ideas of what fund-raising projects the committee could work towards this meeting will be an opportunity for you to present these.
Catholic Schools Week 2023

This week is Catholic Schools Week and the theme for this year is ‘Catholic Schools: Walking together in faith and love’.  The following activities will take place during the week:
Monday: 
Years 4-7 Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with Children of the Eucharist
Tuesday: 
Year 7 10am Mass at All Saints’ Church
Wednesday:  
Year 4 Grandparents' Day- 9.30am in the school assembly hall
Thursday: 
Year 6 10am Mass at All Saints’ Church
Friday: 
Year 5 10am Mass at All Saints’ Church


Faith Council will lead whole school assembly
Parent Consultations

Transfer Meetings- Y7 Pupils: For those parents who wish for support in completing the post-primary application process.  Meetings will take place from Monday 6th to Thursday 9th February.  An email providing further details and a booking form will be sent today at 7.00pm on ParentMail.
Interpreter Meetings- Bilingual Pupils:  For those parents who require an interpreter to speak to their child’s class teacher.  Meetings will take place on Tuesday 28th February- the interpreter will contact you with your appointment time in the next few weeks.
Parent Meetings- Y1-6: In addition to the parent consultations in October the school is offering parents the option of a second meeting on Thursday 16th March (apart from Miss Carlin’s class which will take place on Wednesday 8th March) to discuss your child's progress.  Please note that this meeting is optional and will take place face to face in school.  Further details will follow later in the term.
Healthy Breaks

The Pupil Council are leading a campaign to encourage all pupils to have a healthy snack each day.  It is school policy that break should be one of the following items: fruit, vegetable, yoghurt, or a piece of bread.  Please note that we are an Allergy Aware school and children should not bring food items into school that contain nuts.  It is recommended that pupils drink either water or milk in school, energy drinks such as Prime, Lucozade etc are not permitted in school.  
Important Dates

Mid Term

Mon 13th Feb – Fri 17th Feb

May Bank Holidays   Mon 1st May and 8th May (additional Bank Holiday)
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